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Dear Parents,  
 
As we all wait in anticipation of warmer weather, the preparations for this year’s Spring Fayre are in full 
swing. I look forward to seeing you there next Saturday and would like to thank everyone who has sold raffle 
tickets, sent in requested items or offered to cover a stall. It really does not go unnoticed how much effort 
you as parents put in and we truly are grateful for all your support.  
 

Mrs McCaffery  

Dates for March                                                                         

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ  мǎǘ  ²ƻǊƭŘ .ƻƻƪ 5ŀȅ    aƻƴŘŀȅ мнǘƘ   .ǊƛǝǎƘ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ²ŜŜƪ .ŜƎƛƴǎ  
aƻƴŘŀȅ рǘƘ   ²ƘƻƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ¢ǊƛǇ ǘƻ ²р    ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ мпǘƘ   Yt{ CŀƳƛƭȅ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ 5ŀȅ 
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CǊƛŘŀȅ фǘƘ  tŀǊǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƪƛƴƎ [ƻǘ м-нǇƳ  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ мтǘƘ    {ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ 5ŀȅ    
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{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ млǘƘ SPRING FAYRE 11 - 2pm  ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ нуǘƘ   мн ƴƻƻƴ ŬƴƛǎƘ   

{ǳƴŘŀȅ ммǘƘ   aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ     ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нфǘƘ  9ŀǎǘŜǊ IƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ .ŜƎƛƴ 

Spring Fayre 2018  

Next Saturday 10th March is our annual Spring Fayre.  

 

Could all parents please continue to send in for donations for the Bran Tub (small gifts) and Bric -A-Brac stall.  
All items to be left in school on or before Friday 9th March.    

 

Thank you to those who have already donated items for the hampers.  Please remember to send in items asap 
to assist with the making up of the hampers .  

 

If you can offer an hour or two of your time to cover a stall, please put your name on the grid on the PTA 
notice board.   

 

Please come along and support this event  

We look forward to a day full of sunshine, whatever the weather!  

mailto:info@kirkinriolaps.ballymena.ni.sch.uk


WORLD BOOK DAY 2018  

Once again everyone looked fantastic on World Book Day.  

More photos to follow on our website, facebook page and local press.  

Working Party / General Tidy Up  
Due to the weather conditions, it has been particularly difficult to organise a  working party to help prepare 
and tidy the school grounds before the Spring Fayre. However, if you have any time that you could give next 
week, Monday 5th —Friday 9th please contact a member of staff and we can share the list of odd jobs that 
are needed.  All help will be very much appreciated.  

W5 Trip Reminder  

Please ensure children arrive prompt at 9am on Monday as 

the bus driver will need to leave plenty of time for our  

journey.  

Any delay on return times will be shared via Whats App.  

Dates for April  

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ млǘƘ   ¢ŜǊƳ о ōŜƎƛƴǎ 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ммǘƘ   Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ /ƻŀŎƘƛƴƎ .ŜƎƛƴǎ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нсǘƘ   tм !ŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ [ŜǧŜǊǎ ǎŜƴǘ ƻǳǘΦ  

Remember for any updates on events throughout the month or to view event photos you should visit our 

school website, kirkinriolaps.co.uk  

Family Science Day ð Wednesday 14th March  

As part of British Science Week, we will be 
hosting a day full of science challenges. We 
would like to invite you to join us for some  of 
the fun.  Sessions will run 9 -11am and 1-3pm.  

You are most welcome to attend either session 
or both.  

More details will be sent out next week but 
please put this date in your diary.  

 

 

You are all invited to attend  

ôParty in the Parking Lotõ 

Friday 9th March  

1- 2pm 

 

School Council will be fundraising with a Fairtrade Cuppa Stall.  


